
LEILANI ESTATES NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH MEETING MINUTES - March 28, 2017 

Present:   Greg Armstrong, Ross Stadnyk, Roberta Vangoethem, Jay & Gloria Turkovsky, Mark Hauanio, Jim Penny, 
John Henry, Sally Hazel, James Tucker, Steve Vierra and Jane Whitefield. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 pm by Greg Armstrong. 

The February 28, 2017 Neighborhood Watch Meeting Minutes were provided as handouts and reviewed by those 
attending.   Jay made the motion to approve the February minutes and Steve seconded the motion.  All attending were in 
favor. 

Roberta gave the Treasury Report, indicating a balance of $3,160.17 as of 03/27/17.   Gloria made the motion to approve 
the Treasury Report, Sally seconded the motion and all attending approved.  

Roberta reported two new volunteers have signed up since the last meeting & have been trained. 

Greg‘s update from the March Puna Watch meeting will be included in next months update. 

Mark noted that there will be a crew at Lava Tree park this coming Saturday to tend to Albizias and all volunteers are 
appreciated. 

Greg presented the March Loose Dog Report, indicating that only two dogs were sighted or reported off-leash in March – 
one owner received a First Warning Notice.  Jane mentioned problems with aggressive dogs on Luana street that have 
been chasing walkers, including an elderly lady.  There was discussion by the group about getting pictures if possible but 
also advised that if there is a safety issue that the police should be called. 

Roberta reported that after researching Neighborhood Watch providing a scholarship of some sort that the tracking and 
details involved did not make it worth moving forward. 

Greg brought up for discussion the fact that our 4th of July BBQ would be on the same day as the July Dinner & Bingo.  
After discussion by the group it was decided to move the BBQ to Sunday July 2nd instead. 

Greg presented a quote for a balance bar for the playground and suggested we donate it as part of giving back to the 
neighborhood.  Cost is $632.08.  He also suggested we spend up to $150.00 to install an additional outlet in the first bay to 
enable us to use a freezer donated by Dave Helmick.  Motion was made to move forward with both of these suggestions 
by Sally.  Steve seconded the motion and all attending approved. 

Greg announced the following upcoming events: 

Saturday, April 1st @ 7-11 am – Monthly Garage Sale  
 Gloria volunteered for the 7-9 am shift at the sign-up table 
 Jane volunteered for the 9-11 am shift 
Monday, April 3rd – Fire ant treatment/Phase 2 training at the LCA Park 
Tuesday, April 4th @ 6 pm – Dinner and Bingo  
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, April 25th  - 7 pm at Leilani Community Center 


